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MATERIAL FACT 

 
 
Companhia de Saneamento do Paraná (“Sanepar”), in compliance with the 

provisions of CVM Instruction No. 358/2002 and other pertinent instructions, 
communicates to its shareholders, investors and the market at large, the conclusion 
of the investigations related to the operations “Rádio Patrulha” and “Integration". 

 
At the end of 2018, Mr. Nelson Leal Júnior's complaint was made public in the scope 
of the operation called “Rádio Patrulha”, which mentions, among others, some former 
managers of the Company. Operation “Rádio Patrulha” investigates a supposed 

payment scheme for the diversion of funds through bids in the “Patrulha do Campo” 
program, which aimed to restore rural roads in the State of Paraná Operation “Rádio 
Patrulha” made a former manager of the Company a defendant. 
 

Operation “Integração” investigates the alleged corruption and money laundering 
scheme, which would have lasted from 1999 to 2018 and is related to the federal 
highway concession procedures in the State of Paraná of the so-called Integration 
Ring. In the context of Operation “Integração”, one of the collaborators of the 

Brazilian Federal Prosecution Office also mentioned in his agreement some former 
managers of the Company. 
 
Considering the outbreak of these operations, after internal diligence, the Company 

constituted an External Investigation Commission (“CEI”), and hired the law firm 
“Tauil & Checker Advogados” and the consulting firm “Ernst & Young – EY” (jointly, 
“Team of Investigation”) to conduct an independent forensic investigation, under the 
coordination of CEI, and to investigate certain facts, allegations and possible 

irregularities / non-conformities arising from these operations. 
 
The independent forensic investigation regarding the allegations arising from the 
above mentioned Operations, was completed by the Investigation Team in April 2021 

and the final report was forwarded to the Board of Directors, with recommendations 
for improvements in the governance and internal controls processes, which are, in 
partly implemented or in the process of being implemented. 
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